

	
	[image: ]
	                                     Phylmar Regulatory Roundtable, OSH Forum  
“Advancing Safety Excellence”


	


To:		PRR OSH Forum 
From: 		Helen Cleary, Director PRR
Date: 		January 9, 2023
Re:		Electronic Submission of OSHA Form 300A Data Due by March 2, 2023


This is a reminder to PRR members required annually to electronically submit their OSHA Form 300A (Summary of Work-Related Injuries and Illnesses data) that 2022 submission to the U.S. Department of Labor’s Occupational Safety and Health Administration (FedOSHA) is due by March 2, 2023. 

Employers meeting the following requirements must submit:

· Establishments with 250 or more employees that are required to keep OSHA injury and illness records.
· Establishments with 20 to 249 employees in designated industries.

Establishments under Federal OSHA jurisdiction can use the ITA Coverage Application to determine if they are required to electronically report their injury and illness information. 

As a reminder, in October 2022, FedOSHA’s Injury Tracking Application (ITA) transitioned its login procedure to Login.gov. Current and new account holders need to create a Login.gov account to submit their 2022 injury and illness data. Detailed guidance on how to carry out this change is available on this video. 

For further information and instructions on electronic submission, please go to Federal OSHA’s Injury Tracking Application website and visit FedOSHA’s FAQs webpage. If the FAQs do not address your questions, FedOSHA has a Help Request Form located on the page.

California’s Occupational Safety and Health Administration (Cal/OSHA) State Plan also requires submission. Its webpage provides more information as well. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact hcleary@phylmar.com. In addition, Stefanie Corbitt is presenting to the Forum on this topic Tuesday January 10, 2022. She is an expert in recordkeeping and excellent resource to our group. Members responsible for their organization’s recordkeeping should not miss this event. 
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